Installation of Bathrooms at Oakwood Park
The Neighborhood Committee of the Venice Neighborhood Council recommends that the VNC Board pass the following motion recommending installation of bathrooms at the north end of the ball field at Oakwood Recreation Center near the picnic tables
WHEREAS, Oakwood Park is used by hundreds of people in Venice each day but the only bathroom facilities are located inside the Recreation Center, a building that is locked after hours (hours of operation: Monday - Thursday: 9:00 am - 10:00 pm; Friday: 9:00 am - 6:00 pm; Saturday: 10:00 am - 4:00 pm; Sunday: Closed); and

WHEREAS, the picnic tables at the north end of the ball field attract large groups of people, especially on the week-ends, but the only bathrooms are two blocks south inside the Oakwood Recreation Center; and 

WHEREAS, residents living near the park have complained for years about feces found in alleys and public urination problems, which results in public health and safety issues for both users of the park and nearby residents;  and 

WHEREAS, the Oakwood Park Advisory Board and the Oakwood Senior Group have recommended that the Los Angeles Department Recreation and Parks install new bathrooms at the north end of the Oakwood Recreation Center near the picnic tables;
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, The Venice Neighborhood Council Board recommends the Los Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks install bathrooms at the north end of the ball field at Oakwood Park with appropriate provisions for the security of the building and facilities to prevent vandalism and improper use.

This Resolution shall be sent to: Los Angeles City Councilman Mike Bonin; Los Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks General Manager Michael Schull; LA Dept of Recreation and Parks Assistant General Manager of Recreation Operations Kevin Regan; Los Angeles Department of Recreation and Parks Valley Region Supervisor Charles Singer; Oakwood Park Manager Lizka Mendsoa; CD11 Venice Field Deputy Cecilia Castillo
